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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Communication

DATE:

March 11, 2014
TO:

Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors



Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:

Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:

IN-TER-SPACE SERVICES, INC., D/B/A INTERSPACE AIRPORT ADVERTISING AGREEMENT NO. CN-1411 TERM EXTENSION 
POLICY

County Board approval is required to extend concession agreements at General Mitchell International Airport (GMIA).

BACKGROUND
Milwaukee County solicited proposals for a new display advertising concession at GMIA for a five year term beginning September 1, 2014 under Official Notice No. 6845.  No proposals were received by the March 13, 2014 due date.  As reasons for not proposing, prospective proposers cited the merged airlines shifting among concourses, and the bag building remodeling that will not be completed until mid to late 2015.  The baggage claim remodeling project impacts bag claim advertising sales opportunities and the amount of time during which to amortize their investment.  Prospective proposers indicated that the GMIA advertising opportunity would be more attractive if the Request for Proposal were delayed until that project is completed and the airlines have made their final location plans.
In-Ter-Space Services, Inc., d/b/a Interspace Airport Advertising (Interspace) currently operates the display advertising concession and cited similar reasons for not proposing.  Interspace has offered to continue operating under the current agreement.  
RECOMMENDATION

Airport staff recommends that Airport Agreement No. CN-1411 be amended to continue the Agreement from May 1, 2014 through December 31, 2016 under the same terms and conditions contained in the Agreement.  Airport staff will issue a Request for Proposal for display advertising in early 2016 to be effective January 1, 2017 in order to facilitate an orderly transition to a new advertising program. 
FISCAL NOTE

There is no fiscal effect since advertising concession revenues will remain unchanged.
Prepared by:  
Kathy Nelson, Airport Properties Manager
Approved by:

_________________________________
____________________________________

Brian Dranzik, Director,


C. Barry Bateman

Department of Transportation


Airport Director
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